

Community Meeting Minutes October 25, 2017

- 1. Suzanne Kavanagh, chaired for the evening welcomed all and introductions were made.
- 2. Approval of the Agenda

 Moved by: Toby Tenenbaum Seconded by: Olga Kremco
 Carried.
- Approval of the Minutes as amended.
 Moved by: Cherril Baker Seconded by: Toby Tenenbaum Carried.
- 4. Ben Mills from Public Art Management gave a presentation and answered questions on how a developer and the city work together to create public art in public spaces. He talked about works in our area such as the "brickman" on Jarvis and Adelaide and the stamp commemoration on Adelaide and George as a tribute to the post office on Adelaide. He talked about the importance of retaining Canadian artists knowing that in the future their installations will increase in value. Also mentioned was the work at 88 Scott which will soon be open the public. He advised that developers pay a certain portion toward public art and that at times there may be a piece on site or the developers pays cash in lieu which then goes into the "pot" for future projects. Finally, he mentioned that the Backstage will be getting an installation either this fall or early spring, weather permitting. This art piece is by an up and coming Indigenous artist.

Al Smith and George Milbrandt gave a presentation of the St. Lawrence Market Neighbourhood BIA's master plan. http://www.stlawrencemarketbia.ca/images/01_SLMNBIA-Final-Report_full_Edited_June 8_2015_Optimized.pdf (Or you can search on our website www.slna.ca and go to May 2015 news). They walked through the plan and advised what part have been implemented and what is yet to come.

 Board Update – Suzanne reminded everyone of the upcoming plaque unveiling of St. Lawrence Hall, November 15th and to please register at Heritage Toronto website. 5:30 – 7p.m.

Suzanne also mentioned that the first Waterfront Summit was being held October 27/28. You can go to website and register as there are some spaces available. She also advised that SLNA is one of the founders Waterfront for All and also sponsored the Summit.

- 6. Other Business Ian Morrison and Peter Tomlinson from the Spire condominium circulated a letter that they sent to the Mayor and a flyer advising on the issue of Airbnb and how it is impacting multi dwelling units.
- 7. Next meeting November 29, Suzanne advised that they are working with Ward 28 office to see if they can have the new Councillor attend the November community meeting.
- 8. Meeting was adjourned.